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New Safety Recall Advanced Communication – N45062013 
 
During recent discussions, the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
(“NHTSA”) and Chrysler Group LLC (“Chrysler”) mutually identified an opportunity to 
incrementally improve the performance of 1993 through 1998 model year Jeep® 
Grand Cherokee vehicles and 2002 through 2007 model year Jeep® Liberty 
vehicles in certain low-speed impacts. Chrysler has decided to conduct a voluntary 
safety recall to respond to customer concerns about that assessment.   
 
Chrysler will offer owners an upgrade to the rear structure of the subject vehicles by the 
addition of a trailer hitch to better manage the crash forces in low-speed impacts. 
 
Chrysler intends to inspect the involved vehicles and if necessary, install a trailer 
hitch where appropriate, free of charge (parts and labor).  The parts required for this 
program are currently not available.  Chrysler is making all reasonable efforts to obtain 
the parts as quickly as possible.   
 
Chrysler will contact dealers when the parts and repair procedure becomes available.  
Dealers will be notified of the launch of this safety recall by way of established methods 
used in the past. 
 
We ask that you please take the time to ensure that your personnel are aware of this 
communication and are prepared to execute a customer friendly process for inquiries on 
involved vehicles. 
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